
WELCOME TO 

CHERRY TREE LANE 
Dear Year 6,  

Welcome back to school. We are very excited to be your new teachers and are looking 

forwards to seeing you on Thursday (September 3rd). Here are a few reminders and 

some important information that you need to know for your return to school. 

Safety rules: each class will be in a bubble and we won’t be able to mix with other 

bubbles at playtime, lunchtime or around the school. There will be some extra rules in 

the classroom and around school that we will explain this week and it is very 

important that we all follow them at all times to make sure we are keeping everyone 

safe. Some adults will be wearing masks around the school, but not for teaching in the 

classroom. 

Arrival on site: parents will have already received a letter outlining arrangements, 

but just as a reminder, you will need to come into school through the main gates on 

Avening Street. We will be on the playground to meet you at 8:30 when your parents 

should leave you in the line and exit the school via the park gate. All adults and 

children need to wear face masks on the playground before and after school. 

What to bring: you will need a named water bottle, a named lunch box (easy to 

clean), a named coat and a named bag (e.g. a sandwich bag) for your face mask, which 

will be kept in your locker. You may also bring a healthy snack with you for playtime; 

there will not be a tuck shop. 

PE kit: for the next two weeks, you will need to wear your PE kit to school on Monday 

and Wednesday. After that, it will only be needed on a Monday. You will need 

trainers, shorts or joggers and a white T-shirt and your school jumper. 

Jars: as part of our learning over the next two weeks, we will be making mindfulness 

jars. Each child will need a small, clean (no label), transparent jar. Please bring in a jar 

for yourself and any extras you have at home to help. Please label the bottom of your 

jar with your name. 

Leaving School: the day for Year 6 finishes at 3:15 pm. Your teacher will take you out 

to the playground at this time and you will wait with her until you are released to your 

parent. It is important that you and your parent leave the playground via the park 

gate as soon as school is finished. 

We can’t wait to see you on Thursday. 

Best regards,  

Miss Mathews and Mrs Francis  


